Game Night: This Saturday evening join us for our Good Shepherd game night. We will start off the evening with a potluck meal at 6pm. Bring your favorite dish or snack and your new favorite board games. If you prefer Euchre there is always a game or two being played.

Turkey Dinner - April 23rd: There will be an organizational meeting for Turkey Dinner 2023 after worship on Sunday, January 29th. If you have a role in organizing the event meet with Gin Lounsbury at the back of the church.

Treats available: Gin Lounsbury will be in the hallway after worship this morning to sell chocolate covered peanuts, cashews, mixed nuts, & chocolate covered raisins. Pick up another bag today!

<u>February 4th:</u> Christian Compassion: Helping our children faithfully navigate a broken-



world. 9 am - 1 pm here at Good Shepherd

Sign up to attend through our Good Shepherd website: goodshepherdcasscity.com or through the church office.

<u>February 5th:</u> Rev. Michael Salemink executive director of Lutherans For Life will join us for our worship service.

Stay after worship for a presentation in the fellowship hall followed by a potluck meal. Please bring a main dish to pass and a salad or dessert.

We will gather a special door offering after the service on February 5th to assist Lutherans for Life in their work.



Do you want to learn a new skill? Sharon Rockwell is offering a beginning sewing class. Participants will learn how to use a sewing machine to make a simple quilt block. Sign up on the bulletin board in the hallway this morning to try something new. The

class is Saturday, January 28th. Time to be determined.

Supplies you'll need to bring will include a spool of white thread, pins, scissors, a seam ripper, and a hem gauge or ruler with 1/4" markings.

Bring a sewing machine if you have one. If not one will be provided.

If you have any questions contact Sharon at 872-3123.

If you accepted the challenge to increase your time of Bible study by 8 minutes a day, may God continue to bless you. If you do not succeed every day, that is OK. You are still growing in His Word.



If you have not accepted the challenge, it is not too late. Just see how many minutes you can use regularly.

Here is a prayer to help you: Lead our thoughts and words as we study You word and gain more meaning for our lives, so we are ready to reflect Your love to others. In Jesus' Name. Amen

LWML Mite Challenge supports many mission grants. One such grant this year will give \$98,000 to a mission outreach in service to the poor living in the International District in Albuquerque, New Mexico. People living in this multicultural area face many challenges. *God Cares About You Mission* touches the lives of 2000 people each month! Leaders and volunteers distribute food and clothing, host after school programs, and share the Gospel message. The ministry provides hope for this life and for eternity.